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Chapter Development:
For the past 2 months our chorus has been performing at the Encino Farmers Market at ONEgeneration in Van Nuys, CA. We can only receive tips or donations for our singing. So far ONEgeneration has given us a temporary space to sing in at least once or twice a month, as long as we have enough people to perform. 
This is very important since tentatively we have scheduled our first show in 2 years for June 11, 2022 at ONEgeneration Senior Center in Reseda, CA.

Starting April 15, 2022 California will allow indoor concerts, theatre performances and other private gatherings. I just spoke to Jenna Hauss, President and CEO of ONEgeneration. The Senior Center is opening on March 21, 2022 up to 50% capacity for classes, social gatherings etc. They will not be serving lunches since to main hall is not available until May. I asked Jenna what limitation if any we may have as a performing chorus there. There are no limitations as far as the number of guests in the hall. It is up to the people renting the hall as far as checking vaccination status of guests.

Membership Candidates:
We only have one candidate for membership at this time. Alma Johnson-Hawkins is her name. Alma has passed her first Barberpole Cat audition, and is now working on her repertoire song audition.

Zoom Guests: Warren Garfield and Phil Lockwood are still attending our Monday night rehearsal meeting on Zoom thanks to Mark Wolf and Bob Karlin.  Saiba Singh attends when she can. Now that we are back in-person, we our averaging 18 people per meeting, which includes Zoom.
Our rehearsals are going very well. Everyone has been working hard each week to get our new songs as well as old repertoire ready to perform. Tom and the Music Team have done a fine job.
More people have been participating in quartets recently. Our spirits seem very high at this time. We still are not allowing guests to attend in-person rehearsals. All new guests most first attend a meeting on Zoom. We have recently had a few people on meetup rsvp to attend our Zoom meetings. So far none have attended.

Our thanks to all the quartets and everyone who helped bring in revenue for the chorus for Valentine’s Day. Keep up the good work. 
Ben Marder, Membership VP. 3-11-22
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